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Parent Communication

Important Dates  

January 31st   Mini Dance Marathon 6-9 

February 7th   Candy Gram Sales Begin  

February 12th   Activity Picture Day 

March 3rd   ISTEP Testing Begins 

March 7th   ISTEP Testing Ends 

March 10th   Spring Sports Callouts 

March 11th   PTC Meeting 7pm 

Phone Numbers   

Main Office   803-8100 

Attendance Line   803-8190 

Clinic    803-8161 

Ms. Hamilton (Counselor)  803-8109 

Mrs. McClarnon (Counselor) 803-8108 

Mr. Brammer (Ath. Coordinator)      803-8197 
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Here at East we are always striving to improve on a daily basis.  At a recent PTO meeting a discussion 

regarding the subject of parent communication came up and I just wanted to take this opportunity to 

give you an update on the best ways to stay up to date on the  daily activities here at East. 

Website—Our website is now being edited on a daily basis.  Previous newsletters, weekly calendars, 

blue/white calendars, and trimester end date information can all be found by visiting 

www.ftcsc.k12.in.us/ftmseast 

Facebook— Our Facebook page is typically the first thing updated as it also appears on the front 

page of our website.  You can like our Facebook page by visiting www.facebook.com/ftmseast. 

How can we do better? - If you are ever searching for something and cannot find it, or find yourself     

wishing you would have been contacted about events here at East, please send me an email.  Feed-

back drives our practices and I love hearing from our parents.  Thanks for your continued support. 

I look forward to hearing from you, 

Chase Huotari, Principal 

chase.huotari@ftcsc.k12.in.us 

http://www.ftcsc.k12.in.us/ftmseast
http://www.facebook.com/ftmseast




Yearbooks On Sale Now! 

Yearbooks are on sale now!  An order form can be found on the next page.  Orders can be completed 

online or by returning an order form and payment to the front office.  Don’t miss out! 

Date Changes 

Due to the schools days missed we have changed the trimester end dates to balance the number of 

days for our related arts classes.  The new start and end dates are as follows: 

2nd trimester end date:  February 21st 

3rd trimester start date:  February 24th 

Additional information regarding grading periods can be found at www.ftcsc.k12.in.us/ftmseast/

home/223/ 

Activity Pictures 

Activity pictures are scheduled for February 12th.  This includes all clubs and music programs.  An order 

form can be found on page 5. 

Spring Sports Call Outs 

Monday, March 10th 

Baseball and Softball @ 2:15 in the cafeteria 

Track and Field 3:30 in the cafeteria 

 

Parent Meetings for Spring Sports 

March 19th after practice (approx. 5:30) in the cafeteria 

Athletics 

http://www.ftcsc.k12.in.us/FTMS-E/home/223/
http://www.ftcsc.k12.in.us/FTMS-E/home/223/






Club Linus 

FTMS-E is pleased to announce the formation of a fun and rewarding volunteer student service project 

called “Club Linus.”  Club Linus started about three months ago by teachers Erin Carr and Stephanie 

Dodd (club sponsors).  Together Erin and Stephanie envisioned a group of students working together on 

a volunteer service project at FTMS-East by making and distributing homemade blankets.  The vision for 

the club was to provide love, a sense of security, warmth and comfort to children who are seriously ill, 

traumatized, or just perhaps in special need of a new, handmade blanket.  

Starting a project like “Club Linus” with no budget could have been challenging, but the idea quickly 

turned into an attainable dream. Just as the saying goes, “Teach a man to fish…” these teachers quickly 

taught a fairly large group of volunteer students (initially about 30 students and still growing) how to  

design and make handmade blankets. The club’s student volunteers have identified themselves as FTMS-

East’s “blanketeers” with the primary purpose of providing blankets to comfort young children or teens 

that are going or recently have been through an unfortunate experience.  The Club’s volunteers distrib-

ute these blankets to children in hospitals, shelters, or social service groups who know a child or teen 

that might benefit from a big hug and the warm of a blanket.   

During the first couple of meetings, Club Linus student volunteers met and discussed problem-solving 

strategies and blanket-making ideas. They came-up with some ways to generate money to purchase 

blanket materials.   (The average fleece blanket costs about $18 to make.) The club has shown the       

student volunteers the importance of leadership, respect, and compassion and everyone has gained    

additional responsibilities in time management, cooperation and concern for others. Student                

participation is growing and everyone continues to learn valuable volunteer skills by discussing new 

fundraising ideas and uncovering creativity skills for making different  

blanket designs. The students enjoy working in small groups to plan, organize, and generate creative 

blanket designs and plan future fundraiser ideas. 

FTMS-East students and sponsors are proud and extremely fortunate to have this group working          

together to selflessly help others. Our group continues to look for volunteers to help with every facet of 

creating, making, delivering the blankets and also dollars to continue to fund our cause.  To date, we 

have purchased fleece with the funds raised from student spirit days, but are constantly looking for new 

projects to fund our sources.  If you would like to contribute to the Club Linus fund, feel free to contact 

us and we would be happy to get you more information! 

 
Erin Carr at 803-8167 Erin.Carr@ftcsc.k12.in.us  
Stephanie Dodd at 803-8131 Stephanie.Dodd@ftcsc.k12.in.us  

mailto:Erin.Carr@ftcsc.k12.in.us
mailto:Stephanie.Dodd@ftcsc.k12.in.us






Background Checks 

This is a reminder that all volunteers must have a current background check on file with the school     

corporation.  Background checks can be obtained by going to www.ftcsc.k12.in.us and clicking on Safe 

Hiring Solutions.  You may check your status by calling the front office at 803-8100.   

Our volunteers make our after school events happen.  Thanks for all of your support! 

Join the EAST IS BEAST Race For the Cure team!  

FTMS-East is putting together a team of staff, students, family, and friends to participate in this 

years Susan G. Komen Race For The Cure event on Saturday, April 12th! If you would like to join the 

team, or donate to our fundraising efforts you can go to: 

 

http://indy.info-komen.org/goto/EastIsBeast 

 

For more information contact Laura Poracky  

Laura.Poracky@ftcsc.k12.in.us  

Race for the Cure 

Who to Follow? 

Follow Mr. Smith  

on Twitter            

@MSE_MRSMITH 

http://indy.info-komen.org/goto/EastIsBeast
https://twitter.com/MSE_MRHUOTARI


Parent Teacher Connection 

There will be no PTC in meeting in February.  Our next scheduled meeting is  March 11th  at 7pm 

Dear Parents and Students, 
I am excited to announce that I will be leading a group of Franklin Township students on a 

WorldStrides DiscoverNow! program to Washington, D.C., where students will learn about history and 
government firsthand. This program is a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity for students from both East and 
West middle schools to travel together and experience the transformative power of learning in our 
global classroom. 

 I have led this program for many years now and look forward to leading it again. I have chosen 
to travel with WorldStrides, an accredited student travel organization, because of their exceptional  
service, their nearly 50 years of experience, their safety record, and their preventive measures that  
ensure learning in a safe and fun environment.  I will chaperone the program with other teachers from 
East and West MS, and throughout the program our group will be guided by a WorldStrides-certified 
Course Leader. 
  Our Washington, D.C. program promises to be an inspiring experience that will stay with participants 
throughout their lives. I hope that students will join us in this fun and educational bonding experience 
in our nation's capital. You can register by visiting www.worldstrides.org or call 800-468-5899 and 
use ID 99977. If you have any questions please contact me at EAST MS at (317) 803-8124 or 
at chris.bogart@ftcsc.k12.in.us for more information.  

Washington D.C. 2014 

(Program Leaders) Mr. Bogart (East MS) and Mrs. Moore (West MS) 

Reference : Trip ID#: 99977 Inform them you’re with East MS 

Destination: Washington, D.C. (For all current 7th graders who will be 8th graders next year 2013) 

Departing: Travel Dates Saturday October 11, 2014      Returning: Monday October 13, 2014 

Deposit Amount: $49 (of which $49 is non-refundable) Reduced amount for early registration. 

Register: Online at www.worldstrides.org (use the Trip ID# 99977) or • By phone - call WorldStrides Customer Ser-
vice Department at 800-468-5899 

  
Highlights: 
  

Bonding with classmates and lifelong memories are only part of the fun awaiting us on this program. Ex-
plore historic landmarks you've only read about in books or seen on TV, such as the U.S. Capitol, the 
Washington Monument, and the Lincoln Memorial. Tour museums such as The Smithsonian Museums 
complex, or The Holocaust Museum and new African American Museum. Honor our country's heritage by 
visiting some of the nation's most remarkable sites and memorials, including Arlington National Cemetery 
and the WWII, Jefferson, Iwo Jima, Korean, Vietnam Veterans, and MLK memorials. 

Inclusions: • Round-trip airfare • All meals • Quality hotel accommodations • Accident/health insurance  • Sightsee-
ing transportation • All related admissions fees • Field journals  • Course Leaders • Evening activities 
(possible pool time or dance) • Online educational resources • 24-hour emergency support • Special hall-
way night security at hotel 

PROGRAM INFORMATION 

WorldStrides: Web Site: www.worldstrides.org / Customer Service Phone: 800-468-5899 / Fax: 434-982-8748                               

                               Mr. Bogart’s Wash DC site info: http://bit.ly/MrBogartWorldStudies (WASH DC Link) 

http://www.worldstrides.org/
tel:800-468-5899
tel:%28317%29%20803-8124
mailto:chris.bogart@ftcsc.k12.in.us
http://bit.ly/MrBogartWorldStudies


Guidance News 



Guidance News (continued) 



Academic Team 

In 8th grade Academic Team action, the team improved their season record to  5 wins and 1 loss as 
they defeated Decatur Middle School 56 - 9 in one of the highest scoring contests in school history. 

Congratulations to our top scorer Carson Whitesell with 17 points.  Also scoring for the Flashes 
were:  Emily Evans - 11 points, Kylie Lewis - 10 points, Rose Bollerman - 9 points, Logan Crase - 5 points, 
Taylor Lewis - 3 points, and Andrew Ahrens - 1 point.  

The team sees action in 4 more regular season matches as they prepare for the Marion County tourna-
ment on March 1.  Matches are held on Wednesdays after school and the team invites all to 
attend.  GO ACADEMIC FLASHES!!! 

 

 

Check-Out Procedures 

To ensure the safest possible environment here at East the following policies apply when a student 

is being picked-up during school hours: 

“Students leaving school during the school day must sign out in the main office in the presence of 

parent/guardian with a valid picture ID (e.g. driver’s license).  A record will be kept of the student’s 

name, date, the time leaving school, and the time the student returns to school.” 

Under no circumstances will a student be released to an adult not listed as a students’ guardian or 

emergency contact in Infinite Campus, even if requested.  To add a name to your child's emergency 

contact list please contact the front office (803-8100) or fill out the form on the next page and re-

turn it to the front office. 

Residency and Educational Rights 

If your family is in an extreme living situation such as: living in a motel, car, campsite, shelter,        

temporary housing, combined housing, public places, etc. you could qualify for a McKinney-Vento 

(homeless) Act. 

Please contact your school counselor to discuss ways we can possibly help support your situation.  

Students who are in homeless living situation have the following rights: 

Immediate enrollment in the school they last attended or the school in whose attendance area they 

are currently staying even if they do not have all the documents normally required at the time of    

enrollment; 

Access to free meals and textbooks, Title 1 and other educational programs, and other comparable 

services including transportation; 

To attend the same classes and activities that student in other living situations also participate in 

without fear of being separated or treated differently due to their housing situations. 

Any questions about these rights can be directed to your school’s Counselor. 





Media Center 

Homework Requests 

Internet Essentials 

Internet essentials is a program offered by Comcast which provides internet access for qualifying    

families for as low as $9.95 a month.  See the flyer at the end of newsletter for more information. 

Homework requests for absent students can be done by emailing your child’s teachers or by contacting 

your child’s counselor.  Requests made before 9 am will be available for pick-up at 2:30 that day. 

Items Dropped Off 

Every day we receive in excess of 10 items that are dropped off for students after school has started.  

Notifying these students individually disrupts class and impacts the learning environment in a negative 

way.  Students with items in the front office will be notified during their respective lunch periods.  

Thanks for your cooperation. 

 
February is Library Lover’s Month and the Media Center will be celebrating! Stop by the MC to “blind 
date” a book. Enclosed in each book is a Rate Your Date slip…only you can decide if the title was a Dud or 
a Stud! Return the slip and be entered to winner several prizes throughout the month! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Happy Reading! 
Mrs. Warner  
Library Media Specialist @ East 
Samantha.Warner@ftcsc.k12.in.us 

Chess Club 

Chess club is starting soon.  See the permission slip on the next page for additional information! 








